Question on Yukon first nations invitation

May 13, 2015

Mr. Dennis Bevington MP Northwest Territories:

Mr. Chair, would the minister be willing to accept the Yukon first nations invitation to work with
federal and territorial officials to address the four areas of concern that they expressed to the Senate
standing committee on September 25, 2014, in Ottawa and the Standing Committee on Aboriginal
Affairs and Northern Development on March 30, 2015, in Whitehorse?

Is he willing to sit and work with them to try to solve some of these issues?

Hon. Bernard Valcourt (Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development, CPC):

Mr. Chair, consistent with normal consultation procedures, the draft legislative proposal was shared
with the first nations on a confidential basis and with all stakeholders prior to its introduction.

There have been comprehensive and substantive consultations with Yukon first nations in respect of all
of the proposed amendments contained in the bill. Consultation on the amendments took place in May
and November 2013 and again on a revised proposal in February and April 2014.

A final consultation session was held in Whitehorse on May 23, 2014, to share the final form and
substance of the legislative proposal.

That said, I remain always willing to talk with first nations to see how we can ensure the proper
development of Yukon to the benefit of all Yukoners.



